
The impressive and lengthy list of 
Auxiliary-funded gifts to St. Paul’s 
throughout the last half-century includes: 
• the development of a gift shop; 
• installation of cable television; 
• purchase of draperies and furnishings for 

resident rooms; 
• purchase of transportation vehicles; 
• support of a Memorial Endowment Fund; 
• new dining rooms; 
• air conditioning; 
• a kitchenette and rest rooms at the O.D. 

Anderson Pavilion; 
• a dental suite; 
• spas; 
• a pergola at The Heritage; 
• “The Garden of Love” in Jones Serenity 

Circle Courtyard; 
• a 14-passenger bus with a wheelchair lift; 
• large shade umbrellas and enhancements 

to several outdoor spaces; 
• and this year, a mobile FLEX computer 

system for The Villas and a new 
microphone and speaker system for 
Anderson Fellowship Hall in The Heritage.

About The Auxiliary
	In 1972, a planning committee met to 

discuss the possibility of establishing an 
Auxiliary for St. Paul’s.  

	On May 19, 1973, such an Auxiliary was 
formed and officers were elected:

	Mrs. Ruth Cooper, President
	Miss Erma Weisner, 1st Vice President
	Mrs. Judy Walthour, 2nd Vice President
	Miss Anna Belle Hoffman, Rec. Secretary
	Mrs. Betty Layman, Corres. Secretary
	Mrs. Mae MacDonald, Treasurer

 The Auxiliary of St. Paul’s, historically 
related to the United Church of Christ, is 
a subsidiary of St. Paul’s Senior Living 
Community located in Greenville, Pa. The 
mission of The Auxiliary of St. Paul’s is to 
enhance the lives of residents by enlisting 
members and others to provide services 
and by providing financial support through 
fundraising efforts in partnership with St. 
Paul’s Volunteer Services.  

Each year The Auxiliary pledges financial 
support these efforts support the mission of 
St. Paul’s – to provide meaning, richness of 
life, health care, and other support services, 
while maintaining and enhancing the dignity 
of human life.

Be Part of Our Ministry
It’s easy to become a member of The 

Auxiliary. Start this year by registering 
during the Annual Membership Drive held 
in April, then renew your membership each 
year. Attend the annual meeting that is 
traditionally held in the spring each year. 
At this meeting you will learn more about 
The Auxiliary’s outreach to the residents of 
St. Paul’s. You can then decide where your 
special talents could be used. Here are a 
few ideas:
• Volunteer! Share some time or your 		

special talent with the residents	
• Donate crafts, baked goods or other 		

homemade items to sell
• Plan your own event to raise funds 		

toward the goal
• Ask a friend to become involved with you
• Serve in a leadership role
• Gather craft materials for residents’ use
• Lead an Auxiliary Drive at your church

Past Auxiliary Projects



About Our Logo

In 1983, Judy Bigley of Shippensville, 
Pa., was the winner of our logo contest.  
Her design depicts the cross with the arms 
of the cross stylized to represent three 
people interlocking arms. Her description 
of its significance: “We need each other to 
fulfill His plans. Also, being three figures, it 
represents the Trinity.”
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You Can Make A Difference
If you would like more information about 

the The Auxiliary of St. Paul’s, please 
contact the designated person in your 
church or Wendy Vaughn, Director of 
Volunteer Services at St. Paul’s at: 

724-588-9613. ext 1135 or 
wvaughn@sp1867.org.
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